
TOWN OF ACTON     

SELECTMEN’S MEETING 

MAY 1, 2007 

 

 

 

1. PUBLIC FORUM: Dennis Long asked if selectmen plan to sell the Town owned lot on Flat 

Ground Road this year. Nancy said she does not know. They have been busy with the budget and 

other matters and have not discussed it. 

 

Davey Winchell asked if selectmen had checked into the drug testing policy issue he had asked 

about previously.  Nancy said both Road Commissioners have a drug testing policy and drivers 

are tested on a regular, random basis. Jim said they have talked this over with MMA and as long 

as a policy is in place there is no problem. Winchell said that if drivers have tested positive, the 

Town is supposed to put them in a rehab program. Nancy said requirements for municipalities 

vary from town to town..  

 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Approved as written. 

. 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: Approved as written. 

 

4. WARRANT: Approved and signed. 

 

5. OLD BUSINESS: 

(A) ASSESSING:  No action. 

(B) CABLE CONTRACT: No action. 

 

6. NEW BUSINESS: 

(A) SQUARE POND ATV PERMIT: On a motion by Jim, it was voted to sign a permit 

to allow the Square Pond ATV Club to  travel over and maintain the Old North Shapleigh 

Road for a period of one year, commencing May 1, 2007. 

 

(B): MASS GATHERING PERMIT: Lynn Baker and Jay Kitchener were present to 

request a permit to hold a the Annual York County Kennel Club Show at the Acton 

Fairgrounds on May 5 and 6. On a motion by Tony, the permit was granted. 

 

7. ADJOURNMENT: Adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Nancy Ruma, Tony Cogliandro, Jim Driscoll 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Jay Kitchener, Lynn Baker, Chip Venell, Roger Roy, Dennis Long, 

Davey Winchell. Ron Crawford  III, Percy Lowell, Linda Whitman, Mike Conway, Pam 

McAlinden, Lorraine Yeaton. 

 

 


